
April 2025 

Hi Friends 

 

On the 2nd of April we started our first SPACE Programme for 2025.  We had nine brand new mums and bubs join 

us for the 30 week support/educational group.  They were all so excited to be at the first meeting and there was 

an air of anticipation as they started to build relationships with Louise (Facilitator), Lauralyn (Facilitator’s Assistant) 

and the other mums in the group. 

 

The Coffee Group is going exceptionally well, every week someone new is attending.  It’s a great time for the 

mums to bond over shared experiences, whether it's navigating the early stages of motherhood or chatting 

about the joys and challenges of raising little ones.  The centre’s relaxed environment and warm atmosphere 

allows for informal conversations, fostering new friendships and offering emotional support.  Babies enjoy interact-

ing with one another, and the group has quickly become a positive social hub where mums can exchange tips, 

share advice, and simply take a moment to relax (the massages help greatly with this too).  We are thrilled to 

have two new and wonderful bakers helping with the delicious morning teas as well.  Thank you so much Anne 

Anderson and Sharon Potgieter for blessing the mums with your scrummy treats (photo of Sharon’s treats below). 

 

Thank you for your ongoing prayer and financial support for OneNudge.  

 

Blessings 

Pauline O’Garra 

Centre Administrator 
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Inside this issue: 

Missions Update 

MISSIONS 
Acts 1:8 

  
“But you will receive power when the Holy Spirit comes upon you.  And you will be my witnesses, telling people about me  

everywhere – in Jerusalem, throughout Judea, in Samaria and to the ends of the earth.” 

 

At New Day Church we take this imperative seriously.  10% of all general financial giving is allocated into a  

separate Missions sub-account.  From this account funds are dispersed to fund various pastoral and outreach  

activities, both local and overseas.  We also support a number of local families by way of food parcels and direct financial  

assistance for specific needs such as school fees, etc.    

 

YES, I WOULD LIKE TO PARTNER WITH OUR  

OVERSEAS MISSIONARY 

 
 Laura Monahan - The Liberty Project - The Liberty Women’s Centre 

 

   Donations can be made into account:  
02-1298-0082962-01 

 
 

YES, I WOULD LIKE TO PARTNER WITH ONENUDGE  
  

OneNudge - Supporting our local Community 

 

Donations can be made into this account and can claim a donation tax credit: 
02-1244-0228532-00 

 

Or become a Partner for only $7 per week 
 

Church Office: 
21 Tamariki Ave 

Orewa 

Auckland 0931 

 

Phone:  (021) 275 8758 

Email:   admin@newdaychurchauckland.com 

Sunday Services held 10am at: 

Red Beach Primary School 

20 Albert Hall Drive 

Red Beach 

Auckland 

OneNudge supports local families through practical help and facilitating programmes.  We 

believe that essential support and a nurturing environment can make a profound difference 

for parents and caregivers.   

Now, with a dedicated centre, we offer ongoing courses, a coffee group and practical help 

to local families. 

Visit our website onenudge.org for more information. 

Update f rom OneNudge 



The Liberty Project © is a small Christian faith based, non-profit organisation located in Nacala, 

Northern Mozambique.   

 

Our heart is to see young women liberated from abuse, exploitation and cultural oppression.  We 

work to empower each woman through discipleship, education, skills training and employment in 

social enterprise. 

 

It's estimated that around 98% of Mozambican females have been sexually abused; whether it be 

from cultural ceremony, sexual exploitation or through the 'norms' of womanhood that culture 

perpetrates. 

Update f rom Laura 

P A G E  2  M I S S I O N S  U P D A T E  P A G E  3  

Laura Monahan is a missionary based in Nacala.  Her role is founder and director of The Liberty Project - Based on Isaiah 61.                             

The Liberty Project 

Dear Friends 

 

March has been a mixed bag for us!  Many ups and downs with Cyclone Jude hitting us 

on the 10th March.  Esther, Paulo and I were in Pemba making cyclone repairs on my 

home when more severe flooding meant that we were unable to take the same route 

home - so instead of a 403 km journey it was a 1700 km-five-day journey!  On the bright 

side - the scenery was utterly stunning!  We were so thankful for no mechanical issues or 

problems with police along the way.  In fact, it turned out to be a blessed time together 

as a team.  Thank you for praying us through this! 

 

We are grateful for the extra financial support we have received, which has enabled us to assist 

Paulo, Alupai, Maria, Anita, and Anchura in repairing their homes.  They all had at least one exter-

nal wall in their homes collapse from the cyclone which left them completely vulnerable and open 

to the elements.  

 

The Liberty Centre experienced damage as well, but we’ve been able to repair the broken tent 

and waterproofing is underway.  We have also been scrubbing the black mould off our walls and 

repainting six of the rooms. 

 

Since my return, I have not only been overseeing the repairs but also continued with the Hospitality 

training.  The girls have been focusing on cakes and desserts; Pannacotta, Crème Brûlée, Lemon 

Meringue Pie, Raspberry White Chocolate Shortcake, and Apple Crumble just to name a few.  The 

girls have found it challenging to learn new things, but we’ve all been enjoying the taste testing at 

the end of each lesson!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are now entering the last six week of our Vocational Training Programs.  Please continue to pray for the girls so they can 

start putting what they have learned into practice.  We are now heading down the final straight and are feeling the pressure – 

please also pray for the teachers, it’s a demanding time for them. 

 

A big prayer point!  Our Wega Coffee Machine has been out of action since last September and we have been problem-

solving and replacing parts – we’ve spent hours and hours trying to fix it to no avail.  We really do ask for your prayers that the 

problem will be found so we can resolve it in the next two weeks.  We are two months behind in starting our barista training and 

we can’t open the Café without a coffee machine!   

 

The Café container conversion is underway.  Praise the Lord!  We have just finished the cutting and re-welding of the container 

and will now start the fit-out by putting in a new floor, ceiling and walls.  We will put a division between the service and storage 

area too.  Once that is done, we will install the water and electrics, then do the carpentry, painting, etc.  Please continue to 

pray for provision for this and the other phases in the cafe project still to come.  Time is getting short now.  The opening of the 

Café is scheduled for the 31st May. 

Below are areas we need sponsorship for the Café (in order of importance):  

 

• Container walls, ceiling and carpentry $1000 - immediate need. 
• Wood purchase and furniture carpentry $2000 - immediate need. 
• Upholstery: couches & seating $1500 – 10th April. 
• Electrical: Lights, fans and electrical instillation, seating area and container interior $1000 – 10th 

April. 
• Plumbing install: Water to container, Washroom and basin $350 – 1st May. 
• Paint: $1500 (rust primer, metal paint, and mural for container and surrounds, labour to employ local artist) – 1st May. 
• Startup funds for the first six months for salaries for 11 girls, $2000 per month beginning 1st June ($12,000 total).  If you're inter-

ested in sponsoring one of the women's monthly salaries, please let me know.  These vary depending on the role, I can give 

you more information. 
• Community Opening: Food & staff $500 20th May. 

 

We are thrilled to see small steps being made for the Cafe development - seating structure 

is complete.  This is despite the challenges we’ve faced with the cyclone, then our LONG 

journey home and a small team doing full-time training in two subjects!  

 

Next month we will have a couple of volunteers arriving to help us around the Centre – I 

am looking forward to the extra help.  I am personally looking forward to the opening of 

the Café too as it will enable us to start training the girls and watching as they take on their 

new employment and having the business grow – it will be a new era for Liberty Nacala! 

 

 

 

 

As always, please continue to pray for the team and myself as we are consistently under pres-

sure and face many challenges, obstacles and discouragements.  Ask that the Lord will contin-

ue to pour out His Spirit over us and the girls (especially our time we spend with them in worship 

and the Word, that the Lord will convict them of His truth and their need for a personal Saviour - 

only His Spirit can change their hearts).   

 

Pray that we glorify God in all our daily work, being an example of Jesus to them in ways we 

don’t even realize.   

 

Pray also that each one of our team would continue to have a personal experience with Jesus. 

 

 

Thank you for your faithful financial support and your consistent prayers – we are doing work for the Kingdom together! 

 

Much love  

 

Laura 

Left side of Café area 

Door & Servery Window Cut 

Frame of Café Seating 

English Class 

Tent Repaired 


